OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
April 1, 2014

Present:  Donna Wilson, Tay Vaughan, Fran Armstrong, Bob Orsini, Helen Prince, Bob

               Ruhling, Steve Dean

Absent:  Gary Loew, Bill Gray, Larry Gates


A regular meeting of the Operations Advisory Committee was held on Tuesday, April 1, 2014, at the SCA Office. Chair Bob Ruhling opened the meeting at 7:00 PM. The minutes of the February 4, 2014, were approved as distributed. (There was no March 2014, meeting) The Community Manager’s report prepared for the March 2014 meeting was approved by consensus. 

Bob Ruhling stated that this was his last meeting as Interim Chair and that the Board had appointed Tay Vaughan as the new chair.  Tay will take over at the May meeting. 

COMMUNITY MANAGER’S REPORT

The complete report is attached to these minutes. The following is in addition to the written report.

1. Water Distribution System:  The new well house has been delivered and installed. The color and design was approved by our Design and Review Committee. It was determined that we do not need an MDE Water Construction permit because we did not use public funding. Steve noted that Alex McNamee was helpful in straightening this out. 

a. Steve will schedule SMECO to get the electric hooked up.  He needs to work on metering chlorine flow in new well.
b. There is a problem with water quality in several homes, a possible issue with the water lines. There is money in the budget to cover the cost of fixing the problem.

2. Buildings, Grounds, Roads, and Pool:  Discussion centered on the problem of road damage by construction crews—who is responsible for repairing the road. Several sites in the community have had severe damage.  It was the decided unanimously to recommend to the SCA Board that they require an escrow for road restoration for any construction, and the money would be returned if the road is left in the same condition as it was before construction.  It was also recommended that this escrow be part of the permit process for the community.  A suggested fee was $4.00 square yard. 

a. New mailboxes for Gate A have been ordered and have arrived; mailboxes for Gate D are on order. The individual boxes are larger and can hold more mail. Steve and the crew will install them.  The old boxes in Gate A will be temporarily installed in the same area for use during the installation process.
b. Based on information from the county, it was recommended to the SCA Board that road signs be raised to 7 feet high. Passed unanimously

c. Gate signs will be painted with reflective paint. We will also do some PR to get house number signs more visible.

d. Bids will be solicited and in by June 15th for remodeling of the pool house.  It was also suggested that consideration be given to allowing the use of the bathrooms/showers by community members during times of a community emergency when people are without power. 

e. Caution signs on beach: Steve displayed two signs, one which warns of slippery conditions on walkways and the other regarding the dangers of the Cliffs. It was recommended to the Board that the Ravines Committee decide where to place and what size for the signs that caution slippery walkways and the Beach and Cliffs Committee to place the signs that caution walking too near to dangerous cliffs.
OLD BUSINESS   None

NEW BUSINESS
1. Bob Ruhling stated that George Helz had volunteered to be on the OAC. It was the consensus that we asked the SCA Board to appoint George Helz.

2. Larry Gates wants to have a pony rides on the ball field for his granddaughter’s birthday. The OAC agreed so long as he guarantees clean-up.

3. Helen noted that there are several vehicles parked on the sides of roads in the community, some of which are partially on community property. In some cases they a can impede traffic flow when there are large vehicles trying to pass. Some are beside property which is occupied as a vacation home so it is not easy to get the homeowner to move it if necessary. It was recommended to the Board that they require vehicles parked on the side of roads to be removed to the homeowner’s property when they are not in residence, especially when we are anticipating a weather crisis.

4. Steve noted that we have had several large cliff slides in recent weeks. Walking in the beach is not easy at present.

5. Steve requested that we begin our meeting earlier. Beginning with the May 6, 2014, meeting, the OAC will start its meeting at 6:00 PM.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,








Helen Prince, Secretary
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